Shark Bay Management Review

The Fisheries Department of Western Australia has
published a Fisheries Management paper (No. 27)
by Dr Don Hancock, entitled "A review of the
Shark Bay pearling industry". The culture of pearls
in Shark Bay is only a recent development, and
only two permits had been issued. With the
imposition of limited entry in the Broome culture
industry for gold-lip (Pinctada maxima), however,
increased interest has been focussed on the culture
of the Shark Bay pearl oyster (P. albina albina).

This review addresses the issues associated with
managing an expanding culture industry. As a
whole, it provides a comprehensive overview of
management issues and possible solutions. The
perspectives it carries are not always applicable to

the Pacific Idand situation (eg. how appropriate, at
the developmental stages, are ceilings on the
number of farm licenses where traditional tenure is
a least implicit?), but some worthy points ae
made. The issues of conflict between pearl culture
and other maritime user-groups are highlighted. The
establishment of a self-regulatory association of
pearl producers is also recommended. Copies ae
available from the Department of Fisheries, P.O.
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